



19th June 2023

Email: <u>bursar@st-petersrc.lancs.sch.uk</u> Web: <u>www.stpetersrc.com</u> <u>Tel: 01706 229972</u>

This week's Prayer focus:

"Ask the Lord to send labourers to His harvest." Matthew 9:38

Diocese of Salford

'Outstanding in all areas'

Pride of Rossendale

We were over the moon to just be nominated by a number of people for the inaugural 'Supportive School of the Year' award, so to actually win it on Friday was wonderful! As I said in my (made up on the spot!) speech it is

100% a team effort between school and home as we all share the same goals for our children and community. We are so proud to receive this award—thank you for all the support and kind words.



Summer Term Dates—Please make a note!

Tuesday 27th June—New Intake Evening for September 2023 at 6pm.

Thursday 29th June—New Class Morning.

Saturday 1st July— First Holy Communion 11am

Thursday 6th July—Sports Day from 9.30am—11.30am



Saturday 8th July—Summer Fair 12pm—3pm

Monday 10th July—Years R—4 Trip to Thornton Hall

Week beginning 17th July— End of year reports emailed out.

Monday 17th July— KS2 show at 2pm (all Year 3—6 involved in both shows)

Tuesday 18th July—10am Year 6 Leavers Mass at Church. KS2 show at 6.30pm.

Thursday 20th July—Year 6 Pizza Party at Pizza Box, children to go home from the market at the end of the day.

Friday 21st July— Leavers' Assembly at 9.15am for Year 6 parents and carers only. School closes at 2.15pm for all children.

Stay and Pray Thursday

Class 1

Class 4



Attendance last week...

Class 1— 99.3%

Class 2— 96.7%

Class 3— 96%

Class 4— 99.3%

Class 5— 98.7%

Whole School

Number of lates: 9 (3 families)

Year 6 parents

please email a baby photo of your child for the Leavers' assembly by 1st July to j.sarker@stpetersrc.lancs.sch.uk

Classes for Next Year

I am pleased to be able to share with you the class structure and staffing for next year. With a larger group of 25 Reception children starting with us the structure is different to the last few years. Please see the table below for information. Year 4s who are currently with Miss Lynch will be informed which class (4 or 5) they will be in next year this week via email.

Class 1 - All new Reception children. Mrs Bacon, Mrs Wood and

Miss Fielding/Mrs Maher.

Class 2 - All of current Class 1 to become Miss Green, Mrs Smith and Class 2.

Mrs Clarke/Mrs Goodwin.

Class 3 - All of current Class 2 to become Miss Haworth (until maternity leave starts) then

Class 3. Mrs Maher, Mrs Bell and Mrs Wilmore.

Class 4 - All of current Class 3 to become Miss Lynch, Mrs Raja and Mrs Searle.

Class 4 plus 4 of current Year 4s already in Class 4.

Class 5 - All Year 6 plus 6 of current Year 4s Mrs Mussell, Mrs Sarker and Mrs Brobbin. from Class 4.

Summer Fair News

A huge thank you for the fab response to the first of our non-uniform days last week! Please note a slight change to the requests for the final day on 7th July as bacon is very kindly being donated, - see the box below.

We really need your support also with the following please:

- Teddies in lovely condition for our 'Adopt a Toy' stall.
- Jam jars filled with sweets.
- Offers of helpers to run stalls on the day. The FOSP team are ace but we need more helpers please to man stalls, set up and tidy up alongside the team and the staff. Going forward we really need some of the parents and carers of our younger children to join FOSP in order to keep it going as our older children leave.

 Keep Saturcome and



Non-Uniform Days:

Friday 23rd June—Bottles

Friday 30th June—Chocolate

Friday 7th July—Cakes (Cl 1, 2 & 3) Bottles (Cl 4 & 5)

day 8th July free to join us for the event!

If your Yr 4/5 child is in the **Primary Sports Day at All Saints** TOMORROW please can they be dropped at school at 8.30am and come in via Miss Lynch's door. They will need their trainers with them please.

Happy Birthday to...

Jude and Isabella T

Stars of the Week...

Jude, Billy (Y1), Luca, Toby, Bethany, Kiera, Evie and Xander!

Chaplaincy Award...

Alice, Willow, Toby, Gracie & Eva W

Assembly on Friday at 2.50pm, all welcome as always! Have a great week, Mrs Helen Sullivan.